KnD has been asked before why we keep track of the Fire Mountain percentage in our dog’s lines and why we proudly display them. 
Well, it’s actually quite simple. Fire Mountain is an OLD bloodline in the Rat Terrier breed. Many of the stock came from old farm dogs and, yes, some were even mixes. THAT is, after all, how the Rat Terrier came to be. First and foremost, old time breeders bred for a solid sturdy dog that would hunt. The dog had to be healthy and put together right to have the stamina and athleticism to perform the job asked of it. I.e. Form follows Function. 

Fire Mountain is a bloodline, a strain, or whatever you want to call it, which we at KnD happen to like. So we like to brag about that, YEP we brag that we have Fire Mountain bloodlines. It is no different than being proud of having Three Bars or Poco Buno in your horse pedigree. And you should be proud. Good breeders strive to introduce and re-introduce preferred “lines” into their programs. One of our preferred lines is Fire Mountain. 

KnD will continue to keep track of Fire Mountain bloodlines. These lines someday will be no more as the Fire Mountain kennel is no more. But many breeders, like us, strive to keep the Fire Mountain characteristics in our programs. 

Dogs who have the Fire Mountain lineage have bone and muscle mass. They have substance to them, which is something else KnD likes. We like a sturdy Rat Terrier that can do the job it was bred to do and not break. We see so many trembling, fragile looking little “Rat Terriers” that would struggle to kill a rat. We hear of many jumping off a sofa and breaking a leg. We strive to breed a small dog that is TOUGH. We want to breed a small dog that IS indeed a Terrier. 

So far we are seeing the mass and substance we like in our program. The inclusion of high percentage Fire Mountain dogs is contributing to this. We do NOT breed only Fire Mountain line dogs. I must also stress it is NOT only about keeping a perfect 100% Fire Mountain percentage. Not all Fire Mountain dogs should be bred. Breeding any lines by percentage alone is a recipe for disaster in our opinion. We have seen some very high Fire Mountain percentage dogs that should not be bred. We have seen low Fire Mountain percentage dogs we would love to have in our kennel. Our point is that not every puppy in every litter is going be a great show, breeding or performance dog, be they Fire Mountain line or any other line. 

No matter the lines, the breeders, the show wins or the percentages, not even a Grand Champion Sire or a Grand Champion Dam will guarantee all puppies in that litter will be the perfect dog.   

Another reason why we keep track on the Fire Mountain percentage in our dogs is because we can and we always will. If you or your breeder doesn’t, then fine. You don’t have to, but we will. It is a tool and we will continue to use it.  

If you, your breeder or your friends do not like Fire Mountain dogs then that is surely your right and other breeders must respect YOUR right to select YOUR stock. Is it unreasonable for us to ask the same respect of our likes and dislikes?
Some could suggest that time spent assessing or approving other programs could be better spent by individuals improving their own dogs. They may just find it rewarding to concentrate on improving their dogs.

